Special Meeting of Regional School District No. 10 Board of Education Transportation Committee

November 25, 2013 Central Office Conference Room 24 Lyon Road, Burlington, Connecticut 06013

Board members present:

Paul Omichinski, Committee Chairman Ted Scheidel Phil Penn

The Chairman of the Committee, Paul Omichinski, called the Board of Education meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

At 7:02 p.m., a motion was made by Phil Penn and seconded by Ted Scheidel to go into executive session pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes Section 1-200 and subsection b (11) of Section 1-210 of the Connecticut General Statutes, to protect from disclosure the names or addresses of students enrolled in a public school. The Panel voted unanimously in favor of going into executive session.

Present in executive session for its duration was the Board's procedural advisor, Bill Connon. Also present between 7:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m. was a court stenographer, the two representatives on behalf of the child (an advocate and a parent) and Susan Laone, Director of Finance for Regional School District No. 10. All but Mr. Connon and the Board members exited the executive session at approximately 8:00 p.m.

At approximately 8:35 p.m., the Board of Education emerged from executive session and voted to adopt the Findings that were read into the record during executive session, and directed the Board's procedural advisor to mail those Findings to the parties informing them that the request for transportation service was denied. The vote was moved by Board member Penn, seconded by Board member Scheidel and was unanimous. The Board adjourned at approximately 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted.

ACTIVE/76065.1/WCONNON/4400066v1

12/9/2013